#### **Our School Values:**

#### RESPECT, RESILIENCE, TEAMWORK & COLLABORATION and COMMUNITY



Dear Parents,

#### **HUNTLY ART SHOW**

Mr O'toole has been very busy working with all classes in preparation for the Huntly Art Show. The art show will take place in the MPR next Thursday 14th September from 3.30pm to 4.30pm. Parents and family members are invited to attend to view the student's art work on display. There will be a sausage sizzle available for gold coin donation. A short morning viewing will be available on Friday 15th September between 8.30am and 9.00am for those who are unable to attend on the Thursday. For further details see flyer further in newsletter.

#### FOOTY COLOURS DAY - FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 15th

Don't forget next Friday we finish the term with our Footy Colours Day.

All students and staff are invited to dress up in their team colours for their favourite AFL team or other sporting team they may follow. Please bring gold coin donation to raise money for the Fight Cancer Foundation. See newsletter article for further details.

## END OF TERM 3: FRIDAY, 15TH SEPTEMBER - Students will be dismissed at 2.30pm.

#### PARKING & TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT

Next Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> September, Bendigo Councillors and COGB transportation staff will be at our school to observe traffic flow and parking at the end of the school day. For those members of our school community who undertake the daily pick up, you will understand the difficulties that can be had at this time of day. I hope the meeting and observations will assist in developing a plan to better support parking and traffic flow at our school.

#### **SCHOOL ARRIVAL TIME**

Students continue to arrive at school prior to 8:30am, however the school yard is NOT supervised before this time. If your child seeks to leave home early please remind them they should not be at school before 8.30am. If a situation arises where your child needs to be dropped off early (for example parent work commitments) please contact the school and ask for information in relation to our Before School Care program. Our Before School Care program operates 5 days a week and opens at 7:00am. The only exception to this is Tuesday and Thursday when we run our breakfast program. On these days, students can arrive at 8:15am to enjoy breakfast with other students. At 8:45am classrooms open for students to prepare for the start of the school day.

#### **FOUNDATION (PREP) 2024 ENROLMENTS (Repeat Reminder)**

A reminder to all our families... If you have a child who will begin Foundation in 2024, please collect an enrolment form from the school office and return completed as soon as possible. Also if you know of any families who are planning to enrol their child/children for 2024, please pass this information onto them.

The information that we gather from the enrolment forms helps us to organise our transition activities and plan class sizes for 2024.

Jason Lee, PRINCIPAL

101 BRUNEL STREET
HUNTLY VIC 3551
PHONE (03) 5448 8866
Email: huntly.ps@education.vic.gov.au
PRINCIPAL MR JASON LEE

#### **DIARY DATES**

Monday 11th September School Council Meeting

Tuesday 12th September Wednesday 13th September Thursday 14th September Breakfast Program - 8.10am to 8.30am. All students welcome. Breakfast Program - every Wednesday 10.00am to 10.30am Breakfast Program - 8.10am to 8.30am. All students welcome.

Thursday 14th September School Art Show 3.30pm to 4.30pm MPR whole school (please see flyer attached)

Friday 15th September School Lunch Order Day (lunch orders close Thursday 14th Sept 10.00am)

Friday 15th September Footy Colours Day (see newsletter article)

Friday 15th September School Magazine Cover - Art Competition closes
Friday 15th September End of Term 3. Students dismissed at 2.30pm

**TERM 4:** 

Monday 2nd October First Day of Term 4

Thursday 12th October Road To Foundation Program begins - Foundation 2024 students.

Friday 13th October Mango Fundraiser Orders Close (please see flyer attached)

## FOOTY COLOURS DAY FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER

We will be celebrating Footy Colours
Day on the last day of Term 3 - Friday
15<sup>th</sup> September. Students are encouraged
to come dressed in their favourite footy (or other sports) teams' colours and bring a gold coin donation to raise money for the Fight Cancer Foundation.

There will also be the option to order a hotdog or pie through the lunch orders for the last day of term! Simply place your lunch order as per usual.

JSC & Mrs. Trahair.

SHOW YOUR
TRUE
COLOURS!





#### **BOOK CLUB**

All Book Club orders have been placed and hopefully they arrive before the end of term.



Students will be handed out their orders unless you have requested a 'gift order' then I will call you to collect them from the office.

Thank you, Morgan Trahair.

#### **ART ROOM NEWS**

#### 2023 SCHOOL MAGAZINE - FRONT COVER COMPETITION

This competition has been extended to the end of Term 3. Calling all young artists at Huntly PS we need your help to design a front cover for our 2023 school magazine.



Mr O'Toole, Art Teacher.

#### LOST PROPERTY

We have lots of items in our lost property box. Please take the time to come into the school and take a look if you are missing any jumpers, lunch boxes, etc.

#### STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



# Parents and Family Members are invited to.....

### **HUNTLY PRIMARY SCHOOL**

# ART SHOW

THURSDAY 14TH SEPTEMBER
3.30pm to 4.30pm
At the school Multi Purpose Room

Don't miss our annual visual art show...

Parents and family members are invited to grab a sausage in bread for a gold coin donation, and walk through the MPR looking at your kids' masterpieces while listening to some classic Aussie tunes from 3:30pm until 4:30pm.

Students have been working hard to present different art pieces using multiple art techniques over the past 3 terms, all on the theme "Australia".

We look forward to seeing you all there.

A short morning viewing will be available on Friday 15th September between 8.30am and 9.00am for those who are unable to attend on the Thursday afternoon.





#### **FOUNDATION/1 - SCAVENGER HUNT**

A big thank you to the Dads, Mums, Grandparents, big brothers and special friends that came along to do a scavenger hunt with our F/1 students. We had a lot of fun!



#### **WEEKLY STUDENT AWARDS**

These awards reflect our school values of: Respect, Resilience, Community and Collaboration. Congratulations to the following students, Mr Lee will present them with their Student Recognition Award at assembly on Friday 15th September at 9.05pm.

- F/1A **Hadley A:** for her positive start at Huntly Primary School and for being brave when making new friends.
- F/1M Parker A: for showing great courage and resilience when making new friends and learning new routines at Huntly Primary School.
- F/1C **Ivy H:** for being kind to her classmates.
- F/1Mac Nyasha E: for the hard work and dedication she showed during her work on capacity.
- 2H Zayli H: for the effort she has put into her information report.
- 2T Dakota Y: for showing enthusiasm in all areas of her learning.
- 3/4 GT Tarren K: for his persistence when completing set class tasks.
- 3/4 D Nate O: for demonstrating resilience when faced with challenges.
- 3/4 L Cooper H: for his enthusiasm to complete his writing.
- 5/6 BP Christopher L: for making good choices for his learning within the classroom.
- 5/6 L Oliver R: for his active participation and enthusiasm during Pen Pal Writing.
- 5/6 M Khleo C: for making positive choices for her learning within the classroom.



\$25 per 4.5kg tray

#### **HOW TO ORDER:**

Email your name, phone number, order (number of trays), and details of your payment to:

mangohuntlyps@gmail.com

mangonomiyps@gman.com

(Payment is due when ordering)

Please make payment direct to the school:

#### **HUNTLY PRIMARY SCHOOL**

**BSB:** 063 679 **ACCOUNT:** 102 511 25 and include "mango/surname" as your reference.

Updates will be posted on the Facebook page: "Mango Fundraiser Huntly Primary School 2023" Please note: Facebook orders will not be accepted.





# JUNIOR BADMINTON REGISTRATION NIGHT FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 8 | 6:45 - 8:30PM 140 VICTORIA STREET, EAGLEHAWK

PH: 0499 731 811 E: BENDIGOBADDY17@GMAIL.COM

## HUNTLY MAIL DELIVERY POLL

## Saturday 12th August 2023

Australia Post will be delivering voting papers to residences in Huntly for you to have your say on a street delivery mail service being implemented.

If you're not home when they attempt to deliver your ballot, it will be taken to the Huntly Post Office for you to collect with your normal mail.

Please make sure you fill out and return your voting slip by the due date so that your vote is counted properly. PLEASE REMEMBER:

Non-returned voting slips are counted as a 'NO' vote!!!

If you need any help completing or returning your voting slip, or you don't receive one when you believe you should have,

PLEASE CONTACT US - WE CAN HELP!

A Facebook group has been set up for updates regarding the poll and our communication efforts with Australia Post.



Facebook:

'Huntly Mail Delivery'

For help completing or returning your vote:

Kaitlin - 0431 590 965



# GAtemis

**COACHING PROGRAMS** 

HOT SHOTS 3-12YRS
JUNIORS & ADULTS
GROUPS & PRIVATE LESSONS
HOLIDAY PROGRAMS
CARDIO TENNIS

SQUADS MATCH PLAY







TENNIS

Come & Try a Cardio workout with a Tennis twist!
All welcome! Visit our website for more details...



REGISTER NOW FOR TERM 4 COACHING AT YOUR CLOSEST GIANT TENNIS VENUE:

- BENDIGO REGIONAL TENNIS CENTRE
- MAIDEN GULLY (MARIST COLLEGE)
- MARONG TENNIS CLUB
- SOUTH BENDIGO TENNIS CLUB

gianttennis.com.au